Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Cerebral Palsy
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
1.  The total number of children and young people diagnosed with cerebral palsy in your local authority population area within the last five years.

2.  The number of Education, Health and Care Plans:

 a.     Issued for children and young people with cerebral palsy issued by    Leicester City Council since 2014.

 b.     Transferred from SEN statements by Leicester City Council since 2014.

3.  Prior to the introduction of Education, Health and Care Plans, the number of SEN Statements issued in the last five years by Leicester City Council to children and young people with cerebral palsy.

4.  An overview of ongoing training and advice provided to health visitors on identifying and referring children suspected with cerebral palsy, outside of that provided as part of undergraduate training.

5.  A list of organisations within your local authority area which provide specialist treatment (e.g. Conductive Education, Bobath therapy, etc.) for children and young people with cerebral palsy.
6.  A list of educational establishments outside of your local authority area that children and young people with cerebral palsy, who reside within your local authority area, attend to receive specialist education. 

7.  Whether information on services provided for children and young people with cerebral palsy is explicitly stated in Leicester City Council’s Local Offer. If not, what plans Leicester City Council has to review their Local Offer to include this information.

8.  The number of children and young people referred by local authorities to specialist centres and voluntary agencies for treatment and management of cerebral palsy over the past five years.
Answer:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450.  This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not record anywhere on our database whether a child or young person has cerebral palsy.  It is not one of our categories on the system, therefore this request would require a manual trawl of all files for the period in question. To go through the file of every child, at 3 minutes per file would take well over 80 hours.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


